Vestry Minutes Summary (May 28, 2013)

Financial Overview

Report from Richard Rogers, Chairman of The Investment Committee, reporting that the invested account begun in August 2012 has made a return to date of over 8%.

Memorials Committee

We received unanimous approval to purchase a large free-standing burner and pot for stove, soups, spaghetti, etc. Purchase will be offset by ECW (\$500), \$2,500 is gifts and \$1,500 fundraisers by the Senior Adults.

Preschool

Security upgrades are progressing and Judy Ingram is moving her office downstairs.

Long Range Vision

Retreat for Sub-Committees and staff occurred on May 17. Chris Gambill from The Center for Congregational Health led the mini-retreat. Enthusiasm was high-implementation of several of the "Provocative Themes" has begun. Much discussion on "How to make St. Paul's more connectible" outside our walls.

Hispanic Ministry

To explore ways to begin administering to the Hispanic community. A Spanish worship component – working with clergy in the Hispanic community to check on needs. Look to build a true and long lasting relationship.

Hospitality Coordinator

The Volunteer hospitality coordinator for St. Paul's is Kay Morgan. She has agreed to coordinate all reception and hospitality events.

Men's Ministry

Men's ministry continues to explore ways to enhance the relationships of our male parishioners and has an idea for a "kick-off" event.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.